
 

Motion submitted by Councillor Peter Roberts 
 
In order to lead the way in reducing air pollution caused by road traffic and promote 
flexible working Members should be encouraged to have fewer in person 
meetings.  This not only would help the environment, but also potentially reduce 
expenditure on travel expenses within the Members’ Allowance Scheme. I move that 
Members agree to note that they may voluntarily waiver their right for travel 
expenses for attendance at in person meetings, and Council pledges to provide 
more virtual options for Member attendance at informal meetings without the need 
for travelling to the Arc. 
 


